

Marathon County, WI

JANUARY 2021 MEETING MINUTES

Notice

Town Board Meeting @ 7:00 PM

Town of Emmet Garage

135103 Halder Drive, Mosinee, WI 54455

January 12th, 2021

Minutes

- The regular monthly Town Board Meeting of the Town of Emmet was called to order on the above date by Chairman Meldon Maguire at 7:17 PM, following the Caucus. The meeting was held in the Town of Emmet Garage.
- Present were Town Board members Meldon Maguire, Tyler Dahlke, Mike Maguire, and Jerry Fitzgerald. Also present were Ben Nechuta, Bryan Michilg, Karl Kurtzweil, Will Litzer, Larry Lang, Marcia Kohnert, Rob Clint, Mike Hafner, Don & Shirley Dahlke, and Maverick & Melissa Ashbeck.
- Motion by Tyler Dahlke, second by Meldon Maguire to approve the printed minutes of the December 8th, 2020 Town Board meeting. Motion carried.
- Treasurer Mike Maguire presented a detailed financial report for January 2021, which included the December 2020 tax collections. Mike will collect taxes January 27th and 30th at the Town Garage. Motion by Dahlke, second by Maguire to approve the financial report.
- Motion by Dahlke, second by Maguire to approve payment of bills with check numbers 17688 through 17716, wages, and bills paid online. Motion carried.
- There was one building permit issued:
 - > Titan Properties- office addition and restroom.
- A brief overview of proposed 2021 projects was discussed- culvert replacements on Badger Road and Moon Road, and acquisition of permanent fuel tanks. Major graveling projects will be discussed at future meetings.
- Chairman Maguire reported that there is interest from a few individuals in purchasing the old Town plow which is being stored at the former Town dump site. After Board discussion, no formal decision was made.
- Supervisor Dahlke will contact RC Pavers regarding a bill received from a Halder Drive resident for mailbox damage.
- There was much Board discussion on the vandalism occurring on Pelican Bay Drive. Mike Hafner, a resident of Pelican Bay Drive, was present at the meeting and shared his concerns, along with other residents about this issue which

- involves individual(s) throwing nails on the road. The Board decided that a communication will be sent to all residents on Pelican Bay Drive informing them of the situation and to be aware of any suspicious activity.
- Marcia Kohnert, Hall Rental Coordinator, had a few questions regarding the Hall rental procedures. The Board agreed to redefine the rental period procedures regarding cost.
- Motion by Dahlke, second by Maguire to decline membership in MCDEVCO. Motion carried.
- The next regularly scheduled Town Board meeting will be on Tuesday, February 9th, 2021 @ 7:00 PM at the Town of Emmet Garage.
- Motion by Dahlke, second by Maguire to adjourn. Motion carried.
- ❖ Time: 8:50 PM.

-Gerald W. Fitzgerald, Clerk

Public test of voting equipment will be Monday, February 8th, 2021 @ 9:00 AM.